Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
14 June 2023

Conference Call

Members Present: Roberta McHatton, Christopher Short, Brian Gonzales
Member(s) Absent or Excused:  Horacio Pugliese, Theo Petrides
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director), David Kumpula (Secretary)
Other Members: 

Start Time: 
1:41 PM EDT

Close Time: 
 2:30 PM EDT

Old Business
Conference Planning:  Patrick Murphy briefly discussed current registration as well as a survey regarding the cultural day options that was recently distributed to ILDA members.  The early registration deadline was moved without advance discussion to July 15th as the award judging wasn't completed as quickly as planned.
Patrick indicated that half of the grants have been received for transportation from the office of the Carteret County Tourism office.  The remaining grant funds will be distributed upon submission of adequate receipts for expenses incurred.    
Patrick further indicated that he will be teaching a Category A show discussion both at the conference and at the upcoming SouthEast Laser Enthusiast Meeting (SELEM).  The Cat A show certification will be free to anyone that is currently an LSO.

Texas Lasershow Legislation:  Patrick Murphy discussed the response from ILDA to the Texas legislation for the first of two comment periods.  This response was drafted by Patrick and updated with input from ILDA membership.  The second comment period is expected in December or January.  The Board discussed potential for standard guidance for use with other US states or jurisdictions considering additional/changes to their laser regulations.  Such guidance may include the recommendation to have registration of high-power laser projectors mandated (only) at the (US) Federal level.  Christopher Short discussed joining the ANSI group developing guidance for entertainment laser environment and Roberta McHatton committed to work with Christopher to get him on the associated ANSI group.
SELEM Attendance:  Christopher Short, Patrick Murphy and David Kumpula indicated that they will be in attendance.  
Hosting ILDA List Messages:  Patrick Murphy discussed efforts to compile and hosting ILDA list messages and IDN listings for historical purposes.  Hosting vendors are currently being discussed.  Brian Gonzales, Patrick Murphy and Christoper Short agreed to work on the standard formatting of the messages.
New Business
Next ILDA Board Meeting:  The Board will meet on Wednesday the 9th of August (which will be during SELEM).  The Board agreed to make the meeting open to any ILDA member attending SELEM.
Close: MOTION:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzales and seconded by Roberta McHatton. The motion passed by all other Board members.
